Q&A from the 30 July 2007 Nodal Registration Meeting (WebEx)
Q1: Will ERCOT send a preliminary, pre-populated GRARF data set prior to September?  

A1: Yes.  However, it will contain a limited amount of data taken from the ERCOT Settlements & Billing database.

Q2: Will ERCOT provide to the MPs the one-line diagram currently reflected in ERCOT’s Network Model?

A2: Yes.  One-line diagrams generated from the network model as part of the documentation for resource sign-off for resource to resource node mapping an resource to EPS Meter mapping (MP10).  

Q3: Is a one-line diagram needed to populate the data required by September 04?

A3: No.  Drawings previously provided by ERCOT will come from ERCOT’s current model.

Q4: I’ve confirmed the Ancillary Service white paper is in agreement with the RARF data.  With respect to combined-cycle units, does ERCOT plan to update the Nodal RARF to allow MPs to indicate multiple combined-cycle configurations?

A4: ERCOT has plans to revisit the RARF to consider such an update.

Q5: If, while pre-populating the RARF, a MP discovers a mistake or an item needing to be updated (ex: the capacity has recently been upgraded), how should the MPs indicate the changes it makes to the RARF it received from ERCOT?
A5: The RARF data subset sent from ERCOT will not be considered an “official” document, so feel free to update / change the data on that document as needed.  There’s no need to convey to ERCOT which items were changed.  If the data needs to be updated for today’s Zonal market, then please submit an updated and signed GRARF.  
Q6: Should a co-generation site use the “Combined Cycle” tab on the RARF?

A6: Yes, if the resource category is combined cycle.
